
St Saviour’s C of E Primary School weekly newsletter 

            33 Verulam Avenue, Walthamstow E17 8ER   

            Tel: 020 8520 0612 

               Email: school@st-saviours.waltham.sch.uk 

www.stsaviourscofe.org 

Monday 9th  

October  2017 

Dear Parents, Carers and Governors, 

Welcome back to week six of the autumn term – there’s definitely a chill in the air and it’s  

definitely getting dark earlier. 

Book Fair 

As you are aware, last week we held a Book Fair in the hall before and after school.  Thanks to the 

generosity of our parents (and, no doubt, the pester-power of your children!), we sold over 

£565.45 worth of books, making it one of our most successful Book Fairs ever! So a big, big thank 

you to all.  

Student Progress 

Thank you to all that made appointments with the class teachers last week. There was definitely a 

buzz around the school and a quick look at the parent questionnaires shows that you are very 

pleased with the school at the moment. Further analysis will take place this week and the results 

published on the website shortly. As well as Head’s Table/Afternoon Tea where I get to talk with 

your children we are also holding VIP (Very Important Person) meetings this year and your child 

talks through their work with a member of the senior leadership team. This helps us to gain a 

greater insight into Pupil Voice and a way to ensure we are continually supporting the children and 

making improvements. 

Harvest Donations 

On Thursday 12th October, Year 5 will be leading the Harvest Mass in church at 2.30pm. Any food 

donations should be given into the class teacher or school office. Thank you in advance for your 

support. 

WF Back the Bid 2019 

Waltham Forest is bidding to become the first London Borough of Culture, and so needs your  

support. Inspired by the UK City and European Capital of Culture Programmes, the competition, 

launched by the Mayor of London, will enable Waltham Forest to make a difference and help us 

achieve our ambitions for a clean, safe and prosperous borough. Winning would bring a once-in-a-

lifetime cultural programme of events and help us build upon our proud traditions of creativity 

and entrepreneurship, to make our borough a better place. For further information on how you 

can support this bid go to: www. wfculture19.co.uk and the leaflet attached. 

School Events 

On Thursday, a team of Year 2 children took part in a cross country competition. Thank you to 

Miss Cope and Mr Kruti for training and accompanying the children. (See report and photos 

attached). Today Year 3 and 4 children are off to a Rugby Competition and Y6 girls are in training 

for a football competition later this term. We wish them good luck. 

Reminders 

School starts at 9am. I’d urge all parents/carers to get their children here between 8:45am and 

8:50am. That way, if there is a delay due to perennial bad traffic, there is a slight time cushion. We 

do have a statutory duty to record and pursue lateness.  It is also statutory that children take part 

in PE lessons so please ensure that they have a PE kit in school, including the children in Y3 and Y4 

who go swimming on a Tuesday. 

Have a good week. Warm Regards,                                         Kerry Munden, Headteacher  

                                                        

Head of School message: 

Dates for your diary: 

Parent workshops: 

Behaviour: 

10.10.17 

School Hall  at 3.30pm 

Reading Workshops 

18.10.17  

each year group at 3.35pm 

Y5 Harvest Mass 

Thursday 12th October at 

2.30pm 

 

School nurse: 

10th October 2.30-3.30pm  

Special lunch on 18.10.17 for 

Black History Month (see menu 

in school reception area) 

Friday 20th October 

School Closed 

Family Service 

St Saviour’s Church 

Sunday 5th November at 10am 

Attendance week ending 6th 

October 2017: 

Year 3 Oak 

100% no lates: 

Year 6 Elm 

Year 4 Elm 

Reception Willow 

Executive Head Teacher 

 

 

Deputy Head Teacher 

 

 

Deputy Head Teacher 

Our Value of the week is Respect: 

Do not let any unwholesome talk come out of your mouths, but only what is helpful for  

building others up according to their needs, that it may benefit those who  

listen. 

Ephesians 4:29 



Cross Country Competition 

Last Thursday, eight children in Year Two were chosen to represent St Saviour’s at the  

Waltham Forest Cross Country competition: Marley, Noah, Rithvanraj, Malachi, Adaiah, 

Kerisse, Chloe and Savannah. In total, there were 78 teams competing with 150 girls in 

one race and 163 boys in the other. St Saviour’s were fantastic role models and ran in 

true Mo Farrah style – their determination to complete the mile run was amazing.  

Well done! 

 

 








